
Penny Alvarez came to live with Yvonne and Glenn Coley at 
three days old as a result of the first adoption scheduled to  
take place in Santa Cruz County. However, when Penny was  
just six weeks old, the adoption process came to a halt with  
the discovery of a disability. Penny was diagnosed 
with cerebral palsy, caused by a virus 
contracted by the birth mother when 
she was three months pregnant. 
Fortunately, Yvonne and Glenn,  
as conservators, still were able 
to raise Penny as their own 
with their biological children, 
Glenda and Ron. And even 
though they were identified 
as Penny’s conservators, 
Yvonne and Glen knew  
that spiritually they were  
her parents. 
     Doctors predicted Penny 
would never walk; however, ornery 
and determined, Penny learned to walk 
at six years of age and did so until in later 
years it became more difficult, and eventually 
physically impossible for her. Penny was an avid “watcher” 
because her physical condition limited the acuity of her other 
senses. She met obstacles with determination and exuberance! 
Her physical limitations were not going to stop her from doing 
the things she loved with the people she loved! Going to 
Disneyland, camping, going to church, dancing, singing and 
driving were just some of the things Penny enjoyed doing!    
     Penny moved to Gateway Center on October 23, 1992 at 
the age of 22 and lived here until the age of 45. Her personality 
was large and in charge; she had a fire in her, testing and 
challenging staff before making up her mind if they were up to 
her standards. Penny was selective; you just weren’t automati-
cally “in”. There was a “Penny test” to pass, her impish laugh a 
signal that the test was about to take place.
     Doris Finney and Chris Hunt, two staff who passed the 
“Penny’s test” with flying colors, became family to her and part 
of her heart. Yvonne refers to Doris as Penny’s second mother, 
and Gateway her home and family. Penny touched every life 
around her with her tenacity to live, her passion, her fortitude 
and her zest! A few weeks ago at home with her parents, Penny 
succumbed to the cancer she had been battling. Penny is now 
with the angels, and no doubt she is still watching with the  
occasional “Penny test” to see if we are paying attention. We 
will miss you, Penny! 
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Life is a continuous stream of varied experiences. We 

cherish the uplifting moments and endure the tragic ones 

— and like trees, we bend and move to accommodate the 

weather. Some of our trunks grow large and some remain 

small, and some of us stand taller than others. Whatever 

the season, we all feel the changes; and, occasionally,  

we shed our bark and allow ourselves to become more 

vulnerable to the world.

     What does this have to do with the importance of 

giving, you might wonder? Everything. It is Gateway’s 

mission to honor the differences and teach our clients  

how to cherish their gifts and live to their fullest potential. 

We do not judge; instead we encourage the unique “tree” 

to grow.

     Your gift supports Gateway Center’s ability to continue 

to provide the best teachers, staff and resources possible 

for our clients. Your donation strengthens our foundation, 

and our residents are healthier and enjoy fuller lives 

because of your generosity. Because of you, the residents  

at Gateway Center are able to live with dignity and  

at the highest level of functioning possible  

for their individual needs.

     Gateway offers a variety  

of creative giving programs.  

Please give us a call today  

at 831-372-8002 or email  

info@gatewaycenter.org 

to learn more! 

Thank you!

Your Gift Matters PENNY ALVAREZ
Memories of Determination

Your
Gift
Matters

Help Gateway Succeed!



Welcome Lynne Chahwan

Lynne Chahwan has joined the Gateway Team as the new 

Administrative Assistant. In her new role, Lynne supports 

various aspects of the organization’s operations relating to 

administrative projects and logistics. Lynne’s main focus is 

on front office management. She comes to us with an 

administrative background, having worked in Human 

Resources and in operations at 

Horace Mann Educational 

Associates and All Care Homec-

are in Massachusetts. Lynne 

recently relocated to Pacific 

Grove. She loves the California 

weather, and when Lynne is 

not working, she can be found 

spending time at the beach 

with her dogs and enjoying all 

the great places to walk and 

visit here!

We had a blast participating in 
the Alliance on Aging’s Trashion 
2015 Show! Staff and volunteers 
worked tirelessly to create a dress 
made from recycled materials. 
In our humble opinion, we 
think it was one of the best.
     The creativity among 
the staff is inspiring, and 
Gateway Center is fortu-
nate to have such brilliant 
minds on board. Our theme 
this year was a Sunday Stroll, 
and Marianne Jones, excitedly 
volunteered to wear the dress at 
the show. We were thrilled for 
her and took plenty of pictures 
to help us all savor her special 
runway moment! To learn more 
about the Alliance on Aging and 
the Trashion Show please visit  
http://allianceonaging.org.  

Trashion Show!

 

You can help to make a very real difference in the lives of the men and women that 
Gateway Center serves. Please consider making a donation to Gateway Center today. 
Donations of money and in-kind goods and services are welcome and greatly needed. 
    Please use the remittance envelope enclosed, or contact Stephanie Lyon, Executive 
Director, at (831) 372-8002 #220.

INDIVIDUALS

Ana Alegria

Lester AllanGee 

Mathew Anderson

Steve Arellano

Hank and Frances     

   Arias

Russell Auria 

William Austin 

Elisabeth Bacdridge

James F. Balasteri

Art & Lisa Barrientos

Kirsten Bauer

Marjorie Bench

Mezola Benton

Claire Berry

Marshall Bloom

Bruce & Anne  

   Bloxom

Lorraine Boerner

Margaret Bohn

Bruce H. Bradley

Gordon & Elizabeth  

   Campbell

Kevin Caprio

Marilyn Carr

Kathy Cleary

Alan Cole

David & Jonie Cover

David Cox

Sandra & Joseph  

  Craven

Maurice & Meredith  

   Crews

Vicky & Fernando  

   Cruz 

Bert Cutino 

 

Joe & Debbie  

   Cutrufelli

Dalhamer Family  

   Trust

Michael Dalo

Sebastian Dalo

Richard & Leslie  

   Deluchi 

Peter Demaria

Joseph & Catherine   

   DiMaggio 

Ritchie Dunn 

Corazon Earnest

Mark & Erin Elstob 

Mark, Joan &  

   Christopher Elstob

Tom J. Faia 

John & Aldene  

   Fanoe

Jackie Favalora

Ellen Fisher 

K. A. Flynn 

Richard Freitas

Sherrie and Randy  

   Giese

Pamela Hampton

Peggy Ann Harder  

   Trust 

Leon & Patricia  

   Heller

Don Helnore 

Jodi Hayes 

David & Joan  

   Hentges

John Hitchcock 

Charles Hunt 

Lt. Col. Charles  

   Hutchins 

Pauline Jacobsen

Eva Jakubovic

Maryellen Jensen 

Lynn Johnson

Bill & Karen Kucher 

Doris Landman 

Andre Lengacher 

Bill Lev

Mitra & Vincent  

   Levin 

Tom & Shirley  

   LoCoco

Rich Lopez 

Stephanie Lyon

Alvin Macks

Roger & Danice  

   Mahugh

John & Lynne March 

Robert Martin 

Scott Mckenzie

Jennifer Michaels 

Dan Milanesa M.D. 

Harriet Mittledorf

Dave & Debbie  

   Morris

Jerry Noland 

Bette Nybakken 

Vicky Odello

Alma Ogle

Kristina Olfson

Swede Olfson

Charles Olvis

Robin Paboojian 

Chris & Elizabeth  

   Panetta 

Steven Pilnick

Joseph & Manual  

   Real

We apologize for any misspellings or omissions.

On behalf of the residents, families and staff of Gateway Center, we extend 
our deepest appreciation to all of our supporters. Without your contributions, 
the programs and essential services we provide would not be possible. 
Gateway Center survives and thrives because of you.  Thank You!

MAKING DREAMS COME TRUE…
January 1 – July 31, 2015 Donations

Paula & Ron Ridley

Nit Robbins

Nancy A. Rogers 

Katherine Roper

Jasmine Ruelas 

Mark & Kimberly  

   Russo

Debra Salvatore 

Barbara Scheele 

Charles & Gail Scholl 

Christine Schwanz 

Russell Schwanz

Ed & Carolyn Shaw 

Glen and Jeanne  

   Simpson 

Glenn Smith

Chuck Stevenson 

Alma Terribilini 

Garret & Charmagne  

   Tollkuhn

Robert L. Turner 

Mario & Joyce  

   Vanotti

James Lewis  

   Wayman

Keith Wilson

Wilton & Lois  

   Watkins

Terry & Angela  

   Wecker 

Robert & Sue Wecker

Jeri Whelan 

Dan & Janet  

   Wittenberg 

Nels Wiegand

Irene Wodecki 

 

 

BUSINESSES

American Lock &  

   Key Seaside

Big Green Zucchini  

   Real Estate 

Big Sur River Inn

Charity Partners  

   Foundation 

Church Women  

   United  

Columbian  

   Foundation for  

   People with  

   Intellectual  

   Disabilities Inc.

Community  

   Foundation of  

   Monterey County

Council #11804  

   Our Lady Help of  

   Christians, Knights  

   of Columbus 

Ed’s Cars

Food Fundamentals- 

   Elsa Brisson 

Gold Coast Rods

Hobart Sales  

   & Service 

IT Department,  

   Natividad Medical  

   Center 

Jeanie Sumners  

   Mazda Raceway  

   Laguna Seca

Jim Brown  

   Broadway Carpet -  

   Draperies

John Spadaro Youth  

   Foundation 

Junipero Serra  

   School,  

   Kindergarten Class 

Landmark Coffee  

   Beans 

Marina Motorsports  

   Inc

Mildred Hitchcock  

   Charitable Trust 

Monterey Bay  

   Telecomm Services 

Monterey County  

   Sheriff’s Office 

Monterey Cypress  

   Unit 694/ 

   American legion  

   Auxiliary 

Monterey Peninsula  

   Foundation 

Nancy Mathews  

   Living Trust 

Old Fisherman’s  

   Grotto

Pacific Repertory  

   Theatre

PSTS

Star Market 

The Clement  

   Monterey 

The Wecker Group 

Tony Tollner  

   Downtown Dining

Toro Park School 

Trudy Ann Santos  

   Living Trust 

United Way  

Celebrating Doris Finney 

Doris Finney celebrates 25 years at Gateway Center. Doris began 

her career at Gateway on August 15, 1990, working with  

residents in direct care. After giving birth to her 

first daughter, Doris returned to Gateway and 

moved to the Day Program as a teacher’s  

assistant and eventually became the lead 

teacher. Subsequently, Doris accepted 

the medical coordinator position for  

the Residential Program to attend to  

the 42 clients at Congress, six clients  

at Forest Hill, and the eight clients in  

Supported Living Services. Her duties as 

medical coordinator included all aspects of 

managing clients’ medical well being, a job that 

entails great responsibility, and one that Doris performed admira-

bly. She was promoted three years ago to the Program Manager  

of the Residential Program at Congress and transferred to Forest 

Hill in May 2015 as Program Manager. Doris states that the most 

rewarding part of her job is making a difference in the resident’s 

lives and building a relationship with the families who trust their 

loved ones to her care. Doris’s warm personality and contagious 

laugh are a welcome presence, and as she has proven time after 

time, her energy and commitment to Gateway’s residents are 

prodigious! Doris loves, lives and works with a passion that is a 

blessing to her colleagues and anyone in her care!

MARK YOUR CALENDARS! 

Join us in celebrating another  

spectacular year in the com-

munity with friends and family.  

Enjoy the Fiesta on October 

10th, 12pm–2pm at Gateway 

Center in Pacific Grove.

Open House!
Gateway Center

Fiesta


